
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
   School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Phone: 020 7987 4624 

   F r i d a y  4 t h  M a r c h  2 0 1 6  

Last week ’s attendance: 

Nursery: 97.4% 

Reception: 98.0%  

Year 1: 94.1% 

Year 2: 95.3% 

Year 3: 98.3% 

Year 4: 95.7% 

Year 5: 97.1% 

Year 6: 99.3% 

Overall Attendance: 96.9% 

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 16 

Tuesday: 19 

Wednesday: 14 

Thursday: 10 

Friday: 14 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Year 4 led an informative assembly today all about their topic ‘Rainforests’. The children have learnt a  great deal about           
Rainforests and we were all   impressed  with the writing, art work and drama which they shared with us today. Thank you to all 
of the parents and carers for joining us. 

Yesterday the whole school celebrated World Book Day. The children (and staff) all looked amazing in their costumes. We asked 
everyone if they would like to donate £1 and so far £91.00 has been handed in. We plan to use this money to buy more fiction 
and non-fiction books and to put towards the cost of theatre tickets where children get the chance to see a book come to life. If 
your child would still like to hand in their £1 please give it to Emily or Khalidah in the office.  

We will be holding Parent Consultations on Tuesday 22nd March. This is an opportunity for you to meet with your child’s teacher 
to talk about the progress your child has made this term.  Please see below for how to sign up for a slot. We hope all parents will 
be able to come along. 

We are very excited that next Friday (11th March) will be our annual Cultural Afternoon. We have chosen this date as it coincides 
with International Women’s Day.  We  would like to encourage all children to come to school in non-uniform on this day—either 
wearing clothes representing their culture or wearing clothes in the colour of their national flag.  We would ask that each child 
donates  £1. This money will be used towards even more new playground equipment. 

Best wishes, 

Nicola Horton 

 
Nursery: Leya Borgonha 

Reception: Isra Islam 

Year 1: Sadiya Razia 

Year 2: Kibria Ahmed 

Year 3: Ehtesham Chowdhury 

Year 4: Reanna Cunningham 

Year 5: Roda Abdi 

Year 6: Kayes Ahmed 



We have fantastic new reading 

areas so we can read throughout 

the day, including at break times! 



There’s a story waiting to be told, 

Waiting for all of us… 

Whether we’re young or old 

The stories in there, if you just take a 

look 

Go ahead and open up the pages of a 

book 

If you ask me, I will read to you 

Don’t underestimate the things that 

books can do 

There’s a story waiting to be told, 

Waiting for all of us… 

Whether we’re young or old 

The stories inside can open your 

mind, 

They got me wishing that I could read 

them all, 

The stories inside they’ll take you for 

a ride, 

I can’t help feeling….. 

That you could have it all… 

If you love to read 

The stories, I just turn the page 

You can find it…in a book 

We have our own reading song—it is 

sung to the tune of Rolling in the Deep 

by Adele! Ask your child to sing it to you! 

We celebrated how wonderful books are on 

World Book Day, March 3rd. 

World Book Day Costume Winners 

Years  Child’s name Book Character 

Nursery and Reception Alissa Nyarko Okai Bat Girl 

Year 1 and Year 2 Zakariah Ben Said Burglar Bill 

Year 3 and Year 4 Rebecca Harrison The Boxtrolls 

Year 5 and Year 6 Helin Sheen  Gangster Granny 

Staff Member Meena Khanom The Mad Hatter  



Diary Dates: 
Friday 11th March - Non-Uniform Day - Wear your cultural 
clothes (or colour of your flag) and donate £1 

Friday 11th March - Year 5 Class Assembly 

Friday 11th March - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - Father 

Duncan Ross Room - All parent/ carers welcome 

Friday 11th March - Cultural Afternoon/International 

Women’s Day Celebration - 3:30pm - 5pm - School Hall - 
All Parent/ Carers welcome 

Friday 18th March - Reception Class Assembly 

Tuesday 22nd March - Parent Consultations - 1:15pm—

6:05pm - Book your time slot on the timesheet outside 

the classroom  

Wednesday 23rd March - Easter Service - St Paul’s Church, 

Bow Common - Parents/Carers welcome - 9:30am 

Friday 25th March - Friday 8th April - Easter Holidays - 
School Closed  

Monday 11th April - School open for all children 

Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday - School Closed  

Service 
Wednesday 23rd March 

 

9:30am 
 

Refreshments available for parents/ 
carers from 9:10am 

St Paul’s Church, Bow Common 

Top Table - Every Friday, at lunchtime, the 

pupils of the week will get an opportunity to 
sit at the top 
table and enjoy 
their meal and 
well deserved 
reward in style. 
Will you be 
sitting at the 
top table next 

week? 

RWI Parent Invitation 
If you would like to observe your child 
or any of our group sessions of Read 
Write Inc being taught in school, 
please sign up at the school office. 

Observing the RWI group sessions will be starting in the summer term. 

Please sign up by Thursday 24th March 2016 if you are interested. 

Mrs Sharpe’s Handwriting Challenge 

Write this poem up as neatly as you can, hand to 
Mrs Sharpe before Wednesday and the winner 

will be announced in singing assembly! 

Thank you for the books we read.  

But what is a book? 

A book is pages, pictures and words 

A book is animals, people and birds 

 

 

 

 A book is stories of queens and kings 

 Poems and songs- so many things! 

 Curled in a corner where I can hide 

 With a book I can journey far and wide 

 Though it's only paper from end to end 

 A book is a very special friend. 

After School Clubs on Friday 11th March 2016 are 

all cancelled. Reason: Cultural Afternoon/        

International Women’s Day.  

Homework Club KS1 

Homework Club KS2 

SPSL Football Club 

Cancelled After 
School Clubs next 
week Friday. 


